

July 1, 2015



Joseph Schaffer President Laramie County Community College 1400 East College Dr Cheyenne, WY 82007-3299

Dear Dr. Schaffer:

On behalf of the American Association of Community Colleges (AACC), thank you for taking time out of your extremely busy schedule to serve as a faculty member for the June 2015 cohort of the AACC John E. Roueche Future Leaders Institute.

In my opinion, this program was in the top five that we have provided over the past several years. The topics that were covered coupled with the expertise of our speakers made for a phenomenal leadership opportunity for the cohort. I had the chance to speak with a number of our participants. They commended you on your candor and transparency, and felt that they learned from the experiences that you shared.

With the transitions currently taking place in the community college sector, programs like the AACC Roueche-FLI will continue to play a vital role in preparing the next wave of executive directors, deans, and vice presidents. Your commitment to preparing future leaders is truly appreciated.

Thank you for your participation in the AACC Roueche-FLI and for your continued support of AACC.

Sincerely

Walter G. Bumphus, Ph.D. President and CEO

/amr

fre The for the onthally preshibion.